

The Council of the Township of South Crosby met on August 6, 1991, all members present. Minutes from following meetings read and approved: were July 15, 22, 1991.

John Fleming and Everton Strong, Construction Committee for the South Crosby NonProfit Housing Corporation attended Council Meeting, to discuss the access road to the Non-Profit Housing Project. Mr. Fleming gave a verbal summary on the progress date. Discussion was held also concerning insurance coverage during construction buildings, and it indicated that the contractor such has coverage. Discussion held concerning was proposal that Township of South Crosby assume the roadway within proposed development.

Council agree to waive the Building Permit fee, relation to the construction of the Non-Profit Housing Corporation project (Pine View Apartments).

Derek Turnbull, Chief Building Official/Zoning Administrator attended Council Meeting.

The following Land Severances were presented Council consideration:

Mary Brown File No. B-547-90; Michael Carty File No. B-327-91; Michael Carty File No. B326-91; Allen Freeman File No. B-370-91; Omar Leadbeater File No. B-391-91; Omar Leadbeater File No. B-390-91.

Councillor James Stedman 3 inquired if Mr. Turnbull was aware of the houseboat that has been moved onto property on Whitefish Lake, off of Thomas Road. Mr. Turnbull advised that he is aware and that an Order to Comply has been issued, and that the owner is to visit the Municipal Office Thursday, on concerning this matter.

Deputy-Reeve Wayne Sly asked if Mr. Turnbull was aware of the septic system on property owned by Mr. David Ross. Mr Turnbull advised that the system was approved Department of the Health. Council agreed that Martin Moir, Department Health, of Smiths Falls, Ontario be invited to attend the Council Meeting on Monday, August 19, 1991, to discuss approval given to septic system on property owned by Mr. David Ross.

Approved Road Voucher No. 14, in the amount of \$14,976.84 for payment. Council agreed that G. Construction Tackaberry be engaged to overlay

the existing parking lot at the Municipal Office, with the costs being shared a fifty/fifty basis the Road Department and the General Office. Council approved payment of the following accounts:

General Office..\$23,752.48 Community Room .. 85.91 Library..... 39.05 EYC..... 1,055.40 LACAC..... 477.00 Waste Disposal.. 902.68 Animal Control.. 48.79

\$27,664.75 By-Law Number 25-91, being by-law to establish Health and Safety Committee was read three times and passed August 6, 1991.

Park..... 1,303.44

By-Law Number 22-91, being a by-law to establish a committee to deal with the restoration of the Pimple, was read three times and passed August 6, 1991.

Council appointed the following persons to the Steering Committee, to deal with matters relating to the restoration of the Pimple:

Members From the Public At Large - Mr. Andrew Stewart, Mr. Ralph Sly, Mr. John Taylor; LACAC Members - Ms Susan Warren, Mrs. Faye Mustard; Council Members - Mr. Wayne Sly, Mrs. Phyllis Connell.

By-Law Number 23-91, being a by-law to employ Mrs. Janet Moodie, on a fulltime basis be taken as read three times and passed August 6, 1991.

Meeting adjourned at 10:45 p.m.



HOURS MON. Closed THURS. 9-4 TUES. 9-4 FRI. 9-4 WED. 9-8 SAT. 9-12 Briar Hill Rd. Lyndhurst CALL

Join Canada's

Fastest Growing

Hobby!

REVOLUNTIONARY BEER

and WINE MAKING SYSTEMS

Royal Home Brewing

at 387-3330

TRILLIUM COLLECTION REVIEW For The Mainstay: Well Spouse Of The Chronically Ill

Author: Maggie Strong Publisher: Penguin Books Maggie Strong's story is the story of any well spouse. It is an account frustration, anger, confusion, helplessness, guilt, abandonment. is also a chronicle of courage, support, hope Her insights and love. into life with the chronically ill are sad, humourous, helpful hardhitting. While writing of the many crises she and the family have lived through she avoids wallowing selfpity. in Indeed, her message is about getting on with life and making the best of a difficult situation. MAINSTAY is worth reading whether you are the spouse, family, or acquaintance of an individual suffering from some form of chronic illness, or the physician of of the any aforementioned. This compassionate, personal account

interspersed with stories of other spouses, practical suggestions and analysis from various authorities.

If you are a well spouse,

you will doubtless identify with some, if not all, of the concerns experienced by Strong in her account of the progress of her husband's illness how it affects their lives. For those having difficulty coping with problems resulting from a chronic illness, Strong has many suggestions arising experience personal own and others) and also gleaned from professionals. An address for contacting Well Spouse support group is included. friends Family and well spouse the should read this for insight into what they can be doing to support the family. should required reading health

This definitely for all care professionals, particularly physicians, who discount concerns of well spouses or view them as

hysteria. Submitted by M.J. Browne This book and others on learning grief, difficulties, sexuality, changing family needs, parenting, etc. are available for loan from Guthrie House, Elgin, 359-1071

THE CORPORATION OF THE TOWNSHIP OF SOUTH CROSBY

NOTICE

REGISTRATION OF CANDIDATES - 1991 MUNICIPAL ELECTION

It is MANDATORY that every person who proposes to be a candidate (Reeve, Deputy-Reeve, Councillor, Police Village Trustee) for the Township of South Crosby MUST register with the Municipal Clerk on or before NOMINATION DAY, FRIDAY, OCTOBER 11th, 1991.

The Notice of Registration must be completed and filed with the Clerk. Forms are available during regular office hours at the Township of South Crosby, Municipal Office.

The Municipal Election Act requires that any person who proposes to be a candidate for any office may not solicit or accept contributions for election purposes or incur campaign expenses until they have filed notice of registration with the Municipal Clerk responsible for the conduct of the election.

Registration may be made at the Municipal Office during normal working hours or you may do so by registered mail to the Clerk.

Myrna Stearry, A.M.C.T.

Clerk-Treasurer Returning Officer

THE NORTH LEEDS ABUSE TASK FORCE PRESS RELEASE

The last meeting of the spring session was held on June 19, 1991 at Guthrie House. The next meeting will be September 18, 1991 at 10:00 A.M.. All interested in attending will be welcomed.

The presentation by Dale Pearson, entitled "Put the Child First" was very well received. There were twenty-four people in attendance and another work shop may be a possibility for the fall. This presentation was sponsored and arranged by the Task Force.

presentation of more workshops, in the fall, was discussed. Some of the topics which the workshops may address are: Elder Abuse, Canadian Law and Legal Issues, Pornography and Dating Violence. More information on these and other activities of the Task Force will be available in the fall.